Linda Jackson, Payette Forest Supervisor
Stibnite Gold Project

500 N. Mission Street, Building 2

McCall, Idaho 83638

Attn: Ms. Linda

| am writing in support of the Stibnite Gold Project and the benefits it will
bring to Idaho. One example is the Stibnite Foundation which will provide
profit sharing contributions to support the non-profits in our region. These
funds make a direct impact in Cascade and we are excited for this project
to get going. This project has the potential to put hundreds of Idahoans to
work, bring a $1 billion investment into our state and restore an area of
Idaho's backcountry desperately in need of repair. The Stibnite Gold Project
can leave the conditions better than they are today.

| support the 2021 Modified Mine Plan of the SDEIS. Under this plan,
Perpetua Resources will help mitigate the damages left by previous mining
projects, bring hundreds of well-paying jobs to Valley County and provide
the only domestically mined source of antimony in the country.

This project would allow our nation to rely less on foreign countries for
critical minerals and reduce our carbon footprint by sourcing minerals at
home. Environmental regulations are stricter in the United States and when
minerals are sourced in this country we do not have to expend as much
energy and resources transporting them to their final destination. The 2021
Modified Mine Plan is economically and technically feasible. It also
improves upon the company's originally submitted plans. With the new
updates, Perpetua has eliminated the need for long-term water treatment,
kept water temperatures on site at or below current temperatures, improves
water quality and shrinks the size of the project footprint by 13 percent. It is
clear it is the best choice moving forward.

After reading my letter, | hope you can see why you should permit the
Stibnite Gold Project. This project is a good thing for Idaho, helps decrease
America's dependence on foreign countries for a critical mineral and cleans
up the environment. The company also continued to refine its plan in
response to the permitting process, so it has the smallest footprint possible
and results in improved water quality conditions on site.

Appreciate your time,

i Afeidinson



